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Madam President,
Ukraine thanks the delegation of Guinea-Bissau for the presentation of its national report.
We welcome the country’s cooperation with the special procedures mandate holders and certain progress made as regards ratification of international instruments in the sphere of human rights. 
Commendable are measures aimed at disseminating knowledge on the human rights, in particular in the armed forces. We encourage Guinea-Bissau to step up its activities to ensure human rights training for police officers and law enforcement agents. 
Adoption of a national policy and an action plan on gender equality and equity as well as establishing of a National committee for the prevention and combating of trafficking in human beings should be noted too.
Yet, regrettably, little progress has been achieved in a number of areas since the previous UPR cycle, in first place, in education and health care sector. 

We recommend to:
-ensure access to sexual and reproductive health services;
-take effective steps to improve access to education;

-elaborate a specific action plan to address child labour;
-take concrete steps towards establishing a juvenile justice system;
- adopt necessary measures aimed at eliminating harmful practices, such as child and forced marriage, female genital mutilation (FGM);

-take measures to reduce negative impact of traditional justice;
- implement policies on food security, water resources, coastal areas and forests.

- reinforce the fight against drug trafficking.
Thank you.
